BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

December 8, 2014

Present   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator.

At 6:32 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Roger made a motion to approve the minutes of December 2, 2014, 2nd by Jeff all were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

None.

Chair Leighton stated that Craig Davis had some information/correspondence he would like to address.  Craig stated that he is working on a petition article for the people to consider at town meeting for a 5 member board of Selectmen.  Craig stated that there are pros and cons to a 5 member board versus a 3 person board we currently operate under.  Craig further stated that the workload for the BOS positon would be split 5 ways versus the current  3 way split as well as meetings can be split into 5 also.  Craig felt that this may attract more people to run if the position was less time consuming.  Craig also stated that if it doesn’t work we can petition to change it back.  Craig wanted the support of the Budget Committee as this will have a 2 person salary impact on the budget for about $9,000.  Some of the members present signed his petition as taxpayers. No vote of the Budget Committee was taken at this time.

Review of Financial Report 

None discussed
Old Business

None discussed
New Business

Tonight’s meeting was scheduled to discuss the committee’s options for sending out a survey of sort to the residents to collect information to assist the Budget Committee in making decisions for the FY16 budget and future budgets of the town.  

Roger reported that he contacted the NH Municipal Association for advise on the language for the survey.  Roger stated that he spoke with Mr. Steve Buckley, who is an attorney at the NH Municipal Association that said that we could do this survey as long as we are not electioneering.  Attorney Buckley was to get back to Roger after he reviewed the statement Roger emailed to him, this statement will be added to the survey.  Roger stated that the cost could be as follows: mailing a response card= $578, which is a postcard, $833 for first class postage, plus the cost to prepare or using “every door direct mailer” is 17 ½ cents each or Roger talked to Telegraphic and 1700 flyers is $355 plus $300 postage but that is only one way.  Katy stated that this survey/flyer can include the date of the public hearing and remind people to come since the hearing is earlier this year.  Roger also stated that we could include an address such as a PO Box or email for a response to our questions if they so choose.  Roger recommended with the cost and timing that he would not vote to do a survey at this time.  Katy suggested the email “chain” since many of us have several emails for town people, and ask to forward to others and this will not cost money and still be timely.
Dave stated that he felt it was sad that a town with elected officials that are trying to ask the people for input about town finances for their town, that someone felt the need to file a complaint with the Attorney General’s Office.  Chair Leighton stated he would like to commend the Budget Committee members for trying to get the public’s input and making the public aware about future finances of the town.  

Other

Brian Bourdeau, DPW Director met briefly with the committee to discuss equipment and vehicles for his department and the possible future needs he sees they may need.  The Committee asked that Brian get more information with costs and make another appointment to discuss buying more equipment versus contracting services out.

The committee discussed that the Transfer Station budget has been reviewed with Brian by the BOS and that a new appointment to come in front of the Budget Committee was needed.  Brain was scheduled for December 16, at 7:45pm for the purpose of discussing the changes to the Transfer Station Budget.

Adjourn


At 7:47 pm, John made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Roger, all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
 

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

